




FACILITIES 

MANAGEMENT 

MATTERS 

Update on Clubhouse 

Discuss 2022 Pool Season 

Update on Pool Access Card 
Registration 

ENGINEER'S MATTERS 

Engineer's Report 

b. Authority Matters
1. Approved Board Meeting Minutes from January 13, 2022

Meeting
11. Ratified Payment of Claims as of March 10, 2022

($134,249.14)
m. Accepted Unaudited Financial Statements as of December

31, 2021
1v. Approved Engagement Letter with Wipfli LLP for 2021 

Audit 
v. Ratified Addenda to the 2022 Independent Contractor

Agreement with Keesen Landscape Management, Inc. for the
following:

(a.) Addendum No. 2 for ET Controller Upgrades 
($10,680) 

(b.)Addendum No. 3 for February 2022 Winter Watering 
($8,000) 

(c.) Addendum No. 4 for Dead Tree Removal ($300) 
(d.)Addendum No. 5 for Tree Pruning (Final Phase) 

($25,720) 
(e.) Addendum No. 6 for Summer Flowers ($20,742.83) 
(f.) Addendum No. 7 for Bay Hill Sign Perennial Flowers 

($1,323.70) 
(g.)Addendum No. 8 for 2022 Tree Replacements 

($26,299.02) 

Ms. Thomas provided the Boards with an update on the clubhouse, 
noting that there are no issues to report. She thanked the Boards 
and community for being mindful and respectful of the clubhouse. 

Ms. Thomas informed the Boards that the pool furniture order has 
been placed and is anticipated to arrive before the pools open. Ms. 
Thomas noted that the pool opening schedule will be provided to 
Ms. Frisbie when it becomes available, and that there will be no 
operational changes from last year's season. 

Ms. Frisbie reported that she is coordinating with Ms. Thomas on 
finalization of the pool access card registration informational sheet 
that will be provided to the community, and that no online 
registration changes are anticipated. Ms. Frisbie is planning to 
distribute the informational sheet near the beginning of April, 
which will include a hard copy mailing and an email blast. 

Mr. Simons presented his report to the Boards. 
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